
<Guidance on Continuing Resident Room Movement for the 

2024-Summer Semester> 

Hello, this is the Housing Office,

This is a guide for all student before applying for the dormitory for the 

upcoming 2024 summer semester.

For a long time, including the regular semester, students was continue to live 

without changing their rooms.

For this reason, the state of the entire room is aging (cleanliness, bug 

appearance), and the furniture is very damaged. As a result, there are many 

complaints about the cleanliness of the room.

Therefore, in the summer semester of 2024, we will not operate Maeji3 

Dormitory to solve facility maintenance and quarantine problems, but will only 

operate ‘Cheongyeon’

In addition, this summer semester, we would like to inform you that residents 

who continue to live in Cheongyeon should also move from the existing room 

to another room.

We know the inconvenience of students who want to live in an existing room 

without moving to a room, but please understand that it was a difficult 

decision for a more pleasant and safe environment.

Please be careful not to cause problems such as leaving your luggage in the 

existing room even after the date of leaving the room. To move your room, 

you can keep it in the luggage storage area and move to the newly assigned 

room when the cleaning is completed on the same day, and continuing 

residents of Maeji3  can move to Cheongyeon from June 24 (Mon).

We hope that anyone entering the dormitory for the summer semester of 2024 

will have no disruption in preparing to enter the dormitory, such as handling 

luggage and planning to go out for personal reasons (1st semester 2024).

We would like to inform you once again that the dormitory is not responsible 

for the problem caused by the information.

The detailed notice of application for joining the dormitory for the summer 

semester of 2024 will be announced on the website at the end of May.

*Contact : Housing Office(033-760-5300, mjdorm@yonsei.ac.kr)

Wonju Housing Office


